

1

次の(1) から(15) までの()に入れるのに最も適切なものを
1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

- (1) A: Oh no! My pen has no more ink! Do you have one that I can ()?

B: Yes, here you are.

1 tell 2 think 3 borrow 4 put

- (2) A: What happened, Sharon? Why is your dress so ()?

B: It was raining hard, and I fell off my bike.

1 tall 2 short 3 dirty 4 useful

- (3) A: Jane, how does this dress look on me?

B: Really nice. Look in the () over there.

1 center 2 counter 3 cloud 4 mirror

- (4) A: Do you know the new () student from Japan?

B: Yes. His name is Kentaro. He's in my class.

1 cover 2 exchange 3 plan 4 surprise

- (5) Janet is a (). She works for a newspaper. She often visits other countries and writes stories about them.

1 designer 2 guard 3 coach 4 journalist

- (6) A: Here's the salad dressing, Tony. () it well before you use it.

B: All right, Mom.

1 Call 2 Build 3 Invite 4 Shake

- (7) Some people think we should try to () old things. Others think people buy too many new things.

1 raise 2 rise 3 repeat 4 recycle

- (8) **A:** Can I help with dinner, Mom?
B: Sure. () of all, cut these potatoes and onions.
1 First **2** More **3** Quick **4** Small
- (9) **A:** Mom, can we make an apple pie together?
B: Sure. It's a () difficult, but I think we can do it.
1 high **2** few **3** much **4** little
- (10) Emma went shopping at the new department store yesterday. She bought a jacket and a new () of jeans.
1 piece **2** pair **3** slice **4** sheet
- (11) **A:** I'm going to study now, so please () on my door if you need to talk to me.
B: OK, Mike.
1 knock **2** decide **3** agree **4** smell
- (12) **A:** Do you have time now, Doug?
B: No, I'm sorry. () fact, I have to leave for a meeting now. I'll call you later.
1 In **2** At **3** By **4** On
- (13) The town is famous for its beautiful old buildings. It has many houses () in the last century.
1 build **2** builds **3** built **4** building
- (14) **A:** I don't know () Central Park is.
B: It's near here. I'll show you.
1 who **2** when **3** where **4** why
- (15) **A:** How was the basketball tournament?
B: Not good. We were the () team there. We didn't win any games.
1 poor **2** worst **3** worse **4** bad

2

つぎ
次の(16) から(20) までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も
てきせつ
適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬり
なが ひと えら
つぶしなさい。

(16) **Woman :** I want to go and see the dolphin show at the aquarium.
Are you free this weekend?

Man : I'm not sure. I'll check my schedule, and ()

- | | |
|--------------------------|-------------------------|
| 1 I'll call you tonight. | 2 you'll like the show. |
| 3 I'll take it. | 4 you can swim fast. |

(17) **Woman :** Thank you very much for giving me advice.

Man : () Good luck with your interview tomorrow.

Woman : Thank you.

- | | |
|---------------|--------------------|
| 1 Not at all. | 2 Let me see. |
| 3 No, thanks. | 4 You gave me one. |

(18) **Man :** I'm going on vacation next month.

Woman : Great! ()

Man : I'll take a tour of South America.

- | | |
|--------------------------|----------------------|
| 1 Where's your passport? | 2 When do you leave? |
| 3 What are your plans? | 4 How long is it? |

(19) **Man :** Are you ready to go to dinner?

Woman : Yes. ()

Man : Great idea! I don't want to walk in the rain, either.

- | | |
|---------------------|----------------------|
| 1 Let's walk there. | 2 Let's take a taxi. |
| 3 Let's cook now. | 4 Let's stay home. |

(20) **Woman :** Hi, John. What time is it? I forgot my watch.

Man : Sorry, Janet. I don't know. ()

Woman : No problem. I'll ask Peter.

- | | |
|-----------------------|------------------------|
| 1 That's interesting. | 2 I can't call you. |
| 3 It's too late. | 4 I left mine at home. |

3

A

つぎ し ないよう かん
次のお知らせの内容に関して、(21) と (22) の質問に対する答えとして
もっと てきせつ
最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1, 2,
なか ひと えら ばんごう
3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Special Event

Emily Simmons will come to Noland Junior High School to give a talk. Ms. Simmons has been a member of the Noland Rockets, a professional soccer team, for more than five years. She was a student at our school and the captain of the soccer team.

When: March 10 from 3:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Where: School gym

If you want to come and hear about her experiences, sign up soon. Send an e-mail to our P.E. teacher, Mr. Knight, by March 1.

knight@nolandjrh.edu

Ms. Simmons will show us how to pass the ball well during a game. You'll have many chances to ask her questions!

(21) Who is coming to Noland Junior High School?

- 1 A famous P.E. teacher.
- 2 A new soccer coach.
- 3 A student of another school.
- 4 A soccer player.

(22) Students can take part in this event

- 1 by writing a letter to Ms. Simmons.
- 2 by asking a soccer team member by March 10.
- 3 by sending an e-mail to Mr. Knight by March 1.
- 4 by calling the Noland Rockets soccer team.

3

B

つぎ
次のEメールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答
えとして最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番
号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Grace Morgan
To: Silvertown Public Library
Date: July 20
Subject: Books

Hello,

My name is Grace Morgan, and I graduated from Silvertown High School last month. This fall, I'll move to Chicago for university. I have a lot of books because I love to read, but I can't take all the books with me. My friend said that maybe the Silvertown Public Library would want them. Please write back if you're interested.

Sincerely,
Grace Morgan

From: Silvertown Public Library
To: Grace Morgan
Date: July 21
Subject: Thank you

Dear Grace,

Thank you for your e-mail. Yes, we're interested in your books. Please put your books in a box and leave the box by the large door at the back of the library. You can bring them any morning. Every afternoon, I bring the boxes of books into the library, and every Wednesday and Friday, I look at the books and choose some for our library. Sometimes, people give us books that we don't need. I try to send those books to other libraries or to schools. If the books are old and damaged,* we sometimes sell them to the Silvertown Paper Company. After we sell them, we use the money to buy things for the library such as magazines and newspapers.

Best regards,
George Livingston

From: Grace Morgan
To: Silvertown Public Library
Date: July 22
Subject: Monday morning

Dear Mr. Livingston,

Thank you for writing back. I have decided to take the books to a bookstore near my house. I'll try to sell them there this weekend. If I can't sell some of them, I'll put them in a box and bring them to the library on Monday morning.

Sincerely,
Grace

*damaged: 破損した

(23) What will Grace Morgan start doing this fall?

- 1** Working at a library.
- 2** Writing a book.
- 3** Teaching at a high school.
- 4** Studying at university.

(24) What does George Livingston do every Wednesday and Friday?

- 1** He looks at the books in the boxes.
- 2** He goes to the Silvertown Paper Company.
- 3** He reads a book to the children at a school.
- 4** He takes a box of books to a different library.

(25) Where will Grace go this weekend?

- 1** To a library.
- 2** To a bookstore.
- 3** To her university.
- 4** To her friend's house.



つぎ えいぶん ないよう かん
次の英文の内容に関して、(26) から (30) までの質問に対する答えとして
もっと てきせつ
最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2,
なか ひと えら ばんごう らん
3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

John James Audubon

John James Audubon was a famous painter and bird scientist. He was born in Haiti in 1785, but he grew up in France. When he was a child, he enjoyed painting and nature, and he really loved birds. He also played the violin.

When Audubon was 18, Napoleon was the leader of France. At that time, Napoleon told all the young men in France to join the French army.* Audubon didn't want to be in the army, so he went to the United States.

Audubon lived on a large farm near Philadelphia. There, he started to study birds. He started painting pictures of them, too. Audubon's paintings were special because they were very detailed.* He also studied how the birds moved and lived.

Later, in 1808, Audubon moved to Kentucky. He owned a store there, but he still painted pictures of birds in his free time. Audubon's store didn't make enough money, so he closed it in 1819. He decided to travel down the Mississippi River. On the way, Audubon painted pictures of the birds that he saw. His biggest dream was to paint pictures of all the different kinds of American birds.

In 1826, Audubon went to England and took his paintings with him. He had over 300 pictures. The people in England loved his paintings, and he became very popular there. In 1827, Audubon published* a book called *Birds of America*. Today, there are only 120 of these books in the world, and some of them were sold for millions of dollars each.

*army: 軍隊 (ぐんたい)

*detailed: 細かい (こま)

*publish: ～を出版する (しゅっぱん)

(26) Why did John James Audubon move to the United States?

- 1 He didn't want to join the French army.
- 2 He wanted to meet Napoleon.
- 3 He was told to move there by the leader of France.
- 4 He wanted to study art with a famous painter.

(27) Where did Audubon start painting pictures of birds?

- 1 At a store in Kentucky.
- 2 On a farm near Philadelphia.
- 3 By the Mississippi River.
- 4 On his way to England.

(28) When did Audubon close his store?

- 1 In 1808.
- 2 In 1819.
- 3 In 1826.
- 4 In 1827.

(29) Audubon wanted to

- 1 work in a pet store that sold lots of different birds.
- 2 open a store beside the Mississippi River.
- 3 paint pictures of every kind of American bird.
- 4 go to a famous art museum in England.

(30) What is this story about?

- 1 A man who painted American birds.
- 2 The first book about American birds.
- 3 How American birds became popular.
- 4 A special kind of American bird.

4 ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の目安は25語～35語です。
- 解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。なお、解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、0点と採点されることがあります。QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

Which do you like better, hot weather or cold weather?